Council of Woodwork Clubs President’s 2014 AGM Report

Welcome to the 2014 Council of Woodwork Clubs Annual General Meeting kindly hosted by Northern Woodturners in Melbourne.

Everyone who reads the newsletters from clubs around Australia will know that all clubs are busy with their club activities, many of which are community based, such as making toys for deserving organisations. It makes us all proud that we are part of a large “family” of woodworkers who make a positive difference to others.

It is important for all Woodwork Club members that clubs continue to operate not just for existing members but also for future members who perhaps are not yet born. Apart from the value of the clubs to our communities, clubs are also an important medium where the various aspects of our crafts are preserved for future generations.

Just as our forefathers and foremothers developed the skills and techniques that we use today it would be careless of us if we did not attempt to explore new techniques to further develop our craft. Developing new techniques is pointless unless we share those new skills with others. Clubs and groups of clubs allow this to happen. It is therefore vitally important that we ensure that all of our clubs continue to exist and grow.

2013 had us all very busy and at times frustrated completing our OH&S documents. I am please to announce that almost all clubs have completed this time consuming task. As we all know, the bulk of the project was to write the policies and procedures. Now it will be relatively straightforward to maintain these important documents on an “as needs” basis.

Your newsletters reflect many of the benefits of the OH&S project with safety tips and safety officers being the most obvious. Less obvious, but just as important, is that our pro-active approach to formalising our emphasis on safety and well being of all our members, places all clubs in a good position to continue into the future. As a large group of woodwork clubs we can demonstrate with hard evidence that we are an acceptable risk to insure. Well done to all the clubs.

Almost all Australian Woodwork Clubs were formed from the mid 1970’s to the present. Many of the founding members of our clubs continue to be valuable and active members of our clubs. With the best of intentions some of the founding members seem to have a sense of ownership rather than a sense of being pioneers or temporary caretakers. If our clubs had been formed 500 years ago, it would be impossible to hold a view other than that of a passing caretaker.

We all need to be aware of this for the future of our clubs. Our clubs need to accommodate members of all ages and to reflect the broader and ever changing range of people in our wider communities. We need to carefully develop contingency plans for the future of our clubs. 

I heard from a club President who was concerned that almost half their members were O.B.E.’s! Initially this sounded quite impressive until I was told that O.B.E. stands for “Over Bl##dy Eighty”! The President’s concern was of course that their membership was quickly aging and that the future of the club was doubtful unless they could attract and retain younger members.

Help is at hand thanks to the modern corporate world. Many clubs are discovering that younger highly skilled and highly paid people are looking for activities that allows them to be creative and allows them to do something meaningful without having to meet impossible timelines and keep within ridiculous abstract budgets without much personal satisfaction. Typically these people are in their late thirties or older. 

The wonderful skills these people possess in the areas of organisation, management of people, computer skills, accounting skills, report writing could turn struggling clubs into more viable clubs with a strong future. Such people could easily be groomed for management positions within our clubs if our clubs can accommodate them.

Just as it would be foolish to invite guests for dinner when our cupboards are bare, it would be foolish to attract such vibrant younger members if our clubs aren’t prepared to welcome them and have tasks for them. These people are around, desperately seeking a refuge from the cold corporate world.  By making your woodwork club their refuge, there will be mutual benefits and ensure a healthy future for your club.

What’s the difference between Men’s Sheds and Woodwork Clubs?

Amongst the clubs who are members of the Council of Woodwork Clubs there are Woodwork Clubs and Men’s Sheds. Both types of organisations are extremely worthy and play important roles in our communities. Some Woodwork Clubs and Men’s Sheds share premises and resources in harmony for the benefit of both organisations.

When it comes to accessing community grants and publicity, often Men’s Sheds are more successful than Woodwork Clubs. This may lead to unnecessary and harmful disharmony between the organisations.

Governments at all levels have budgets for all community groups. I recommend that all members of the Council of Woodwork Clubs familiarise themselves with the guidelines that dictate the allocation of community grants. I recommend that all members of the Council of Woodwork Clubs communicate/meet with the people responsible for the allocation of the grants so you are aware of what attracts a successful application. This requires some work but rewards will be worth the efforts.

For example, all the members of your club know how your club helps the community but do those who allocate the grants know?

If your application for a grant is unsuccessful, find out why, just as an unsuccessful job applicant might discover the shortcomings of their C.V. or their performance in the interview. This will improve your chances next time.

Talk/lobby those who decide the grant budgets and decide on the guidelines. Grumbling and expressing blame amongst ourselves or not applying for future grants will not help our clubs and consequently our communities.

In the past 12 months I have been fortunate to be invited and attend several Woodwork Club events plus several events where groups of clubs held meetings and demonstrations/exhibitions.

The benefits when clubs form groups is amazing. Exhibitions/Extravaganzas/Forums such as the Victorian North East Gathering held in Benalla (your coffee cup is used daily in my workshop) or the Victorian Central West Wood Work Extravaganza held in Horsham were both professionally organised and run. The benefits for those who attended I suspect are beyond what the organisers realise.

I strongly recommend that all clubs form groups to ensure that problems and solutions are shared and the future of the member clubs is made healthier.

The Council of Woodwork Clubs committee attempts to identify any obstacles that might threaten the future of Woodwork Clubs. We also attempt to identify, find and share solutions to any administrative (red tape) issues that might bog down the committees of member clubs. Sometimes these issues and their solutions might seem quite abstract from your lathe or work bench but be assured that our suggestions and encouragement have been carefully thought through for the future and well being of your club even if these suggestions may seem to be pointless or unpopular (OH&S Project).

Although it is often my name on correspondence, be assured that much of the hard work has been done by the Committee of the Council of Woodwork Clubs. For that I thank the Committee for their efforts during the past twelve months.

Our administration is done by the most capable Alison Dews who cheerfully performs her work. Alison’s common sense approach also makes her a good sounding board – thanks Alison.

Please remember that the Council of Woodwork Clubs is your organisation. If we can’t help you, we will most likely be able to refer you to a club or group of clubs who can assist your club.

I hope that your club and its members have a safe and successful 2014.

Rob Allan

President, Council of Woodwork Clubs

February 2014
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